Dragon, Karen E. (CDC/NIOSH/EID)

From: tsmith@mainefire.net

Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2011 10:48 AM

To: NIOSH Docket Office (CDC)

Cc: Chen, Jihong (Jane) (CDC/NIOSH/EID) (CTR)

Subject: 221 - NIOSH Regulatory Agenda for updating 42 CFR Part 84 Comments
Name

Todd Smith

Organization

Maine Fire Equipment Co., Inc.

Email
tsmith@mainefire.net

Address

PO Box 664
Skowhegan, ME 04976
USA

Comments

I would like to see NIOSH provide approval for an SCBA cylinder seperate from the complete
ensemble, a seperate cylinder approval or simply allow any DOT certified cylinder to be used.
Allowing fire departments to "build their own" would only lead to more consistant regulations
in the state of Maine as well as save millions of dollars across the country for fire
departments and all tax payers. I am available for follow up questions if necessary. Thank
you, Todd Smith




